THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
MINUTES
Meeting of March 5, 2020
The meeting was called to order by Ken Chambon, Chairman.  Board members present were Glenn Davis and John Alan Kosky.  Also present were Sam Gibson, Engineer; Romel L. Nicholas, Solicitor; Jerry D. Brown, Managing Director and Jamie Summers, Recording Secretary.
Approval of Minutes from February 6, 2020 meeting
MOTION to approve the Minutes of the February 6, 2020 meeting made by John Alan Kosky seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.
Visitors / Public Comment:  Denny Stover – Battleridge Road – Sewer Connection 
Mr. Stover plans to build a new home at 4321 Battleridge Road.   He presented to the Board the multiple steps that he has taken in conjunction with MATSF,  ACHD and with neighboring property owners in the Granite Ridge Plan.  After several iterations of design and permitting options over the past several months, he reported that he was finally able to secure a private sanitary sewer easement from one of the Granite Ridge property owners on the condition that the sanitary sewer on that property be installed via directional drilling to avoid excavation on that lot.  Mr. Stover indicated that he also will need to utilize a grinder pump.  He is requesting MATSF Board consideration for a reduction of the sanitary sewer connection charge due to these unique conditions.  The Board thanked Mr. Stover for his presentation and informed him that a decision will be forthcoming.    

Field Operations Report 

· The monthly field report for March was reviewed.  
· MATSF Field Personnel and the Managing Director completed compiling various data to comply with ALCOSAN’s request for information for the time period 2010 through 2019.  This includes all flow monitoring data, various mapping information, system rehabilitation project information, etc.  This request for information was mandated as part of ALCOSAN’s recently executed Consent Order with EPA.  The compiled information was hand delivered to ALCOSAN on February 28th.  
· MATSF Field Personnel performed various field activities to compile information necessary for the Portman Run vicinity sewer lining/grouting project.  
· ACHD performed an inspection of the 3 pump stations.  The Managing Director accompanied the ACHD inspector.  
Administrative Report: 

· Subsequent to the posting of 135 delinquency notices in early February, 15 requests were made to PAWC for water shut-off. 

· Discussion regarding 2 requests for potential bill/lien adjustments
Dorothy Decker – Property owner of 129 Blythe Road with outstanding sewage bill for tenants.  Dorothy is requesting reduction in bill due to unauthorized occupancy of tenant.  Police reports and Magistrate action reports were presented to MATSF to confirm the complaint that the property was occupied with her permission.   The occupants were ultimately evicted but the process took a couple of months.  
After discussion by the Board it was agreed to reduce her total bill by 50% for 129 Blythe Road.

MOTION to reduce outstanding sewage bill by 50% for 129 Blythe Road made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.

Danielle Cook – Property owner 7032 Clubview Drive liened for unpaid tenant sewage bill.   Danielle is requesting consideration of eliminating or decreasing lien placed on property for outstanding sewage bill from tenant.

After discussion by the Board it was agreed that more information is needed in order to consider this request.  The Board is requesting proof of filing from the Magistrate to be presented at the next regular meeting.

· Andrea Iglar is working on an article regarding MATSF for the Spring edition of the Township magazine.

· Managing Director submitted the annual Wasteload Management Reports (WLM) to ALCOSAN for Operating Year 2019.  The WLM reports are provided annually to ALCOSAN to comply with PaDEP Chapter 94 requirements.  The reports have been sent electronically to all Board members.
· The Managing Director mentioned that a few commercial site are in the process of being submitted to South Fayette Township Planning Commission.  
Engineer’s Report 
· SANITARY SEWER CONSTRUCTION SPECIFICATIONS UPDATE
KLH continues to review the MATSF standard details and construction specifications.

· MILLERS RUN INTERCEPTOR
The Notice of Termination for the NPDES Permit for stormwater discharges resulting from construction activities was submitted to the Conservation District.

· PORTMAN RUN SEWER LINING
KLH is finalizing bid packages for the sewer lining and the lateral grouting/lining contracts.  It is anticipated the project will be released for bids next week.

The cost estimate for the base project is approximately $475,000.  See attached.

The cost estimate if the Melrose area is included is approximately $590,000.  
The Board members were provided with copies of the Engineer’s estimates.  
MOTION to advertise for bids regarding the Portman Run Project, including the Melrose area, made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.

· DEVELOPER PROJECTS
Hastings Phase 2 – Work is expected to resume on the next portion of Phase 2 in the coming weeks.  The Engineer reported to the Board that various individuals from KLH Engineers have been ordered to appear for depositions pertaining the litigation between Charter Homes and contractor for Phase 1 sewer installation.  While nobody from MATSF staff has been deposed, the Solicitor suggested that a request be made to the litigants respective counsel to be able to sit in on the depositions, to which the Board members concurred.   
Lafayette Meadow Plan – Two sanitary runs remain for Phase 1.  The Managing Director indicated that televising of all of the installed sewer sections (with the exception of the 2 not yet installed) have been completed by 3 Rivers Pipe Profiling and have been reviewed by MATSF personnel. 
Southern Beltway – Minor punch list items remain.  Correction of paving deficiencies is expected to be completed in the Spring.

Stonegate Phases 1 & 2 – KLH has reviewed the sanitary plans as requested.  The Managing Director indicated (based on conversation with the design engineer from Gateway Engineers) that the construction of sanitary sewers will not likely commence until the latter portion of 2020.  
Solicitor’s Report:
LIENS

Solicitor has processed all accounts turned over for liening to date.

SHERIFF SALES

Solicitor continue to review postings of properties set for sheriff’s sale.  Solicitor also continues to communicate with the Allegheny County Sheriff to determine the current status of previously submitted properties.

BANKRUPTCIES

Solicitor continues to address bankruptcy notices and inquiries as they are presented by the Authority.

PORTMAN RUN

Solicitor is reviewing General Conditions of KLH Engineers Contract documents for this project and will have any requested modifications to the Engineer within the next few days.  
Old Business:  
MATSF received a GROW grant payment from ALCOSAN in the amount of $30,072 for a portion of the costs associated with the Millers Run Sewer Rehabilitation project that was completed in 2017.  The Managing Director is now able to submit the final report and grant close-out documents that will allow ALCOSAN to release the remaining $5,370 grant payment. 
New Business: NONE
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

· 3RWW is in the process of coordinating another meeting with PaDEP/ACHD to finalize draft municipal consent orders to be distributed to ALCOSAN tributary communities.  
· MATSF full time personnel participated in CPR/First Aid training.
Approval of Bills: 


Payment of Bills: February 2020

The Chairman presented the February 2020 Bills for Approval.

MOTION to approve the February 2020 Bills for Payment made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.


RRIS Stage I Bills:  February 2020

The Chairman presented the February 2020 RRIS Stage I Bills for Approval.

MOTION to approve the February 2020 RRIS Stage I Bills for Payment made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.


Financial Statements:

The Board reviewed the financial statements for the month of February 2020.

Executive Session:
At 6:01 p.m. to Board entered Executive Session to discuss property acquisition and other legal matters.

MOTION to enter Executive Session to discuss property acquisition and other legal matters made by Glenn Davis, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.

The Board came out of executive session at 6:20 p.m.

MOTION to approve a reduction of the sanitary sewer connection charge for 4321 Battleridge Road to $3,050 due to the unique circumstances presented to the Board made by Glenn Davis, seconded by John Alan Kosky, all members present voting AYE.

The adjusted value was based upon the previous connection fees assessed to the neighboring Granite Ridge property owners. 
Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

MOTION to adjourn made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.
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